Freedom of Information Act 2000 – CCTV camera
Your request for information has now been considered.  The Council holds the following information. 

[You asked:
Can someone tell me why there is a camera on a lamppost between 33-35 Barbara Avenue, LE5 2AD?
Answer:
The City Council works together with the Police to tackle crime and anti-social behaviour in the city.  We have a pool of temporary CCTV cameras which we are able to deploy in certain situations around the city to assist in the prevention and/ or detection of crime and anti-social behaviour (along with other measures).
The cameras are not focussed on any individual property or people. Where deployable cameras are installed they are set up in a zoomed out position, providing a wide shot of the area. 
The cameras can be used to zoom in, should the Operators detect (or are informed) that a crime is taking place. In the main, the camera acts as a deterrent to reported concerns and remains in a fixed position. 
The camera on Barbara Avenue (as with all our deployable CCTV cameras) was requested by the Police following an increase in crime and anti-social behaviour in this area and any footage captured will be viewed only by officers. 

The camera is a temporary measure and will be relocated to other areas within the city.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor, Rutland Wing

City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester
LE1 1FZ

e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
